GVERNYNYDD NEVSLETTER

JUNE 1995

CONTUNITY COUNCIL Members heard with deep regret of the death of former councillor Tim Devine on Friday May 19th. Tim was elected to Gwernymynydd Community Council on its formation in 1985. He served as a councillor for ten years, being joined at a later date by his wife Gwerfyl. Both were former Chairmen, and both retired from the council prior to the recent May election.

A letter of condolance has been sent to Gwerfyl and their daughters on behalf of the members and the local residents.

CONMUNITY COUNCIL FLECTIONS The members co-opted three nominees for the vacancies left following the recent elections. They are Christopher Butt, Bev. Alexander and W.J. Taylor. The council now has its full complement of eleven members (Roy Astbury, Mair Bellis, Bill Grove, Moreton Hayes, Sandra Jones, Elizabeth Parry, Olive Sweetman and Keith Taylor). Cllr. Moreton Hayes was elected chairman and Elizabeth vice-chairman. A letter received from W.P.C. Sue Jones bidding farewell as a local community policewoman was acknowledged with regret by all members. This is due to her promotion to the Police Crime Desk and a letter of congratulation and thanks has been sent to Sue, whose work in this and surrounding villages has been much appreciated.

PUBLIC FOOTPATHS Graham Humphreys, who retired from the Community Council prior to the elections has been highly praised for his work on the preservation of our public footpaths. His councillor colleagues, and also members of the Community Association and the Rainbow Ramblers agree that his continued efforts during the past ten years have been the forefront of the drive to have footpaths restored and reinstated. Only one footpath remains unopened and efforts to have it re-opened are in hand. Thank you Graham for your hard work and determination.

VILLAGE NEVSLETTER Grateful thanks to David Owen who volunteered to deliver newsletters from Llys Enfys to the Maeshafn turning in response to the appeal in last months issue, and to Timothy Gittins and Peter Richards who have volunteered to take on the delivery in Blaen Wern. We would welcome one or preferably two volunteers to distribute to the stretch of Ruthin Rd from the War Memorial to the Rainbow Garage. If you can help please ring Paul and Sue Elsley on 754221.

RAINBOW RANBLERS Why not join use on our weekly walks. Meet at Llys Enfys at 2pm. each Sunday. Everyone welcome. Ring walks organiser John Mather for more information on 755672.

BINGO The next Bingo Session is on Tuesday 27th June at 7.30pm. so why not come along and try your luck.

ATTIC SALE At the Village Centre. Starts 1pm. on Saturday 1st July All sorts of bargains.

THE THURSDAY CLUB is running a trip to Blackpool on Thursday July 13th. There are still a few seats left if anyone is interested at £5. Leaving the Village Centre at 9.30am. Please phone Lillian 759921 or Mrs D. Davies 757225.

TIN DEVINE Gwerfyl, Gail, Rachel and Alys would like to thank everyone who showed us so much kindness and sympathy during the past few difficult weeks. Thank you for your support, it has been a great help and comfort to us in our time of sorrow.

FOUND Silver ring near Maeshafn turning off Ruthin Rd. Phone Mold 754221

ADVERTISEMENT Two local lads starting their own business. Experience in roofing, damp coursing and joinery. Any jobs considered from general building to gardening. All jobs very resonably priced, some work carries guarantees. No job too big or too small. Please phone, Chris. 01352 754341 or Dave 01352 759636.

JULY NEWSLETTER Items for the July Newletter to 1 Maes y Wern by Tuesday 11th. July Please.